CASINO REVENUE FUND ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING ON MAY 23, 2014

MINUTES OF MEETING

The regular meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Committee was held on Friday, May 23, 2014 at the State House Annex. Those in attendance were:

Committee

Jim Carney, Senior’s
Mike Acevedo for Asm. Moriarty & Fuentes

Joe Tyrrell, CANJ

Enid Torok, Public

Tina Zsenak, DHS/DOAS

Joanne Fetzko, NJ4A/ADRC

Dawn Marie Addiego, Senate 8th district

Guests:

Tim Sharpe, NJ Transit

Ryan Reilly, Ocean County Trans

Support:

Judy Moore, Treasury Admin

Karen Storcella, Treasury Admin

John Torok

The meeting was called to order, at 10:30am, by Enid Torok followed by the flag salute. Enid welcomed commission members and guest to the meeting and thanked them for attending. The minutes of January & March 2014 were approved.

Minutes:

Main reason for this meeting was to approve the CRFAC fiscal year 2015 annual report. A unanimous vote to approve minutes was voiced.
Discussion regarding the revitalization of AC:
There was a mention to invite Liza Cartwell (ACA) with updates on any/all improvements in Atlantic City. 

Working on conference center at Resorts. 

Bass Pro-Shop is coming to Atlantic City.

Free country (4 day) beach concert this summer.

Hilton is looking for respected buyer to build up business. Other businesses in the area are concerned (they don’t want to lose their businesses). 
Enid questioned the situation with Revel shutting their doors. Joe commented that they are looking for a buyer and the threat to close is not likely.

Joe commented on online gaming. Eight out of the 11 casinos are up and running with online gambling. The other (3) casinos have the license, however, they are not running as of yet. 90% of the customer base is “new” customers. Estimated yearly revenue (by Morgan Stanley) was at $203 mill range. In an article presented by Joe, it stated “Morgan Stanley predicts that by 2020, legal online gambling in the United States will generate $8 billion a year. 

There is a new mayor, Don Guardian, working to get new businesses in AC and grow market with other non-gaming businesses.
Senator Addiego suggested to survey visitors on what they like about AC, what could be improved and what they want at AC.

Senator Addiego also stated the safety issues in Atlantic City. Jim Carney mentioned there is a TASK force which moved into AC and doing a great job. There has definitely been a noticeable change.

Meeting adjourned at 11:50am. Next meeting will be Friday, July 25, 2014 at the State House Annex.
